

The Zimmers: serving in Puerto Rico And The West Indies

Training Nationals to serve Him

Dear Praying friends,

The summer has flown and about 60 students are back from the Caribbean islands. Africa, and South America and one is here from Mexico at Calvary Baptist Bible College, also, there are about 700 students from Puerto Rico, at the Calvary Baptist Christian School! This means preparation and excitement for another great school year, by God's Grace!

Thank you for your prayer support for us, we know God answers prayer, and honors His Word. To those of you who are financial supporters also, we do thank you and believe that God is honoring your investment in this ministry.

I have been busy on the campus all summer working on the new additions, in air conditioning, electrical and construction, and teaching the students who have been working with me, some of these skills, which will be useful to them back on their respective islands. We have completed a large section of new classrooms, and renovated old ones. Several teams came from the States and one from the Dominican Republic to help with the building projects, and that was a great help.

I will continue to do maintenance work throughout the school year while teaching 2nd year Greek and 2nd year Hebrew, and taking a class also, also Opal will be Miss Dubber's secretary again, while also teaching classes in Junior and High School, four Art classes and one Bible, and also taking several classes. So this will be another challenging and exciting year here in this ministry!

We did take two weeks off and flew to the States, being in Greenville for a couple of days, saw some of our family that is there, and then we drove to Michigan to visit more of our relatives. Opal's Dad and family, and my sisters are there. We saw several of our children while there, as they had arranged to meet us, and that was a great blessing. We had not seen Paul and Sherry for over three years, so what joy we shared! We were able to see all of the children this summer but three, one is in Scotland and the other in Africa, and one could not get away at that time.

The Lord is so good and blesses "abundantly above all we could ask or think." His Word has been the source of every blessing of our lives. He has met every need we have ever had, in His omniscient way, giving us exactly what we needed at just the right time. He saved us at just the right time, and has provided for us always, at just the right time. How could we do less than serve Him with our whole heart!

Sent from: **Faith Baptist Church** 500 W. Lee Rd Taylors, S.C. 29684

Serving with:

Calvary Baptist Bible

College

PO Box 3990

PO Box 3990 Carolina, P. R. 00984

Sent through:
World Wide New
Testament Baptist
Mission
PO Box 725
Kings Mtn, N.C. 28086

Family Web Site: www.zimmerfamily.org

Email gwzimmer@ zimmerfamily.org Home Phone 787-276-4222 Cell 787-565-5705

"The works of the Lord are great, sought out of all them that have pleasure therein." Psalm 111:2

Joyful in His Service, Georg and Opal Zimmer